
         
    THE PRESIDENT 
           OF THE 
GENERAL ASSEMBLY 
 

 

 

 13 September 2019  

 

 

 

Excellency,  

 

Further to my letter dated 10 September 2019, regarding the silence procedure on the 

final revised draft political declaration to be approved at the High-level meeting on universal 

health coverage, I have the honour to inform that the silence on the revised draft has not 

been broken.  

 

I wish to take this opportunity to thank H.E. Mr. Kaha Imnadze, Permanent 

Representative of Georgia, and H.E. Mr. Vitavas Srivihok, Permanent Representative of 

Thailand, co-facilitators of the intergovernmental consultations on the political declaration, 

for their leadership and unwavering commitment in executing this mandate as well as to all 

delegations for their constructive engagement throughout the process.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.   

 

 

 
       María Fernanda Espinosa Garcés 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and  

    Permanent Observers to the United Nations  

New York  
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